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JUNE 2015
	Editor’s Bit


After an absolute mammoth Newsletter in March with lots of new information to impart at the beginning of the season this one is much more modest – in fact I think it’s the briefest we’ve ever produced!
Here we are in June and around this time last year I was remarking on what a good summer we were having so far; sadly I can’t say the same this year!! Many of the local farmers finally took the plunge and cut their hay this week only for it to be rained on in the most spectacular thunderstorms. After having a couple of really good harvests this does not bode well for the availability and price of hay this winter.                   
However, we are now well into the season and I had hoped to have received one or two ride reports or items of interest to pass onto our members, but sadly – nothing!  I’m sure some of you must have ridden some wonderful and interesting rides that you can report on, or maybe you are a new member who would like to share your first expereince of endurance riding. Whatever – don’t be shy and put pen to paper (or more probably switch on the PC) and let us know what you have been up to.
I look forward to receiving some ride reports as the season progresses

Regards
Helen 


From the Chair………..
Hi all,

Well the 2015 season has got well underway since I last put pen to paper, and you all seem to be having quite a successful time out there. Everyone seems to be getting out and about to plenty of rides both here in Lancashire and also further afield. Unfortunately there seemed to be rather a gap in the Lancashire rides calendar during May, as unfortunately the Chipping Ride did not go ahead due to venue problems, but it has now taken off again recently with a local ride taking place nearly every weekend.

As I write this I, and many others from Lancashire group, are just about to set off down to Market Rasen, Lincolnshire for the annual Lindum Spirit event. It promises, as usual to be a great time for competitors, family and friends alike, especially as it is the Silver Anniversary year with lots of special events, attractions and prizes etc. It’s quite ‘scary’ really when I think that it is 25 years since the first ride there - doesn’t time fly when you are having fun? Anyway I hope everyone who ventures down there has a great time and achieves what they set out to achieve.

This year, only Pete ( Supreme Dancer) and I will be going to Lindum for a few days. Unfortunately Beavis became slightly lame at the end of April, and on investigation we found he had strained his Annular Ligament in his right hind. So after several weeks box rest he is now resting and recovering in the field whilst his pal Pete does all the work alone! It was rather disappointing as I hadn’t managed to get much riding in up to that point with various events etc. and as soon as I had time to start up again then Beavis became out of action – but that’s horses for you isn’t it? Fingers crossed that he is out on the trail again soon, but meanwhile I am having fun concentrating on Pete for a change. 

All of this year’s Lancashire Group rides have been successful and well supported by both members and pleasingly quite a few non-members as well. Membership Secretary, Jean Merchant is doing a great job explaining the benefits of EGB membership to these non-members and encouraging them to join our society. With this in mind I would like to welcome all of the new members to our group. I do hope you are enjoying the rides and are working your way through all the do’s and don’ts of our sport. Please remember if you have any queries or are unsure about anything that you are welcome to contact one of the committee to help sort out your issue. Also, most of our membership is happy to help answer your questions and assist where they can, so if you are at a ride or event do feel free to ask. We are quite proud to be a very friendly horse discipline.

I am happy to report that Lancs Group’s first competitive ride of the season – The Ulnes Walton Wander - went very well and had a record number of entries. Thanks to all our membership who entered the ride and a particular thanks to all of you who came to help on the day – it is appreciated as that ride does need more than the average numbers of stewards. A special thanks also to several non-members who gave up their valuable time to come and help us indulge in our sport. I hope that the other Lancs Competitive ride, The Heapey Hack, which takes place in just over a month’s time, is as well supported. We have a couple of route changes this year, some by choice to help reduce the stony sections, but some by force as a result of United Utilities closing some bridleways sections to do some maintenance work!!! We still have access to the Waterpark, White Coppice/ Brinscall Bridlepath and Darwen Tower however, so it promises for a good ride and I hope to see many of you there.

Talking of helpers, I am pleased that our new ‘helper points system’ which we introduced this year has certainly improved the problems we have had in recent years as far as volunteers are concerned. Everyone seems to be getting involved and helping at rides, not only for the compulsory one ride which members need to do in order to qualify for trophy points, but also by helping in some cases, at several rides; this accumulates points towards the Ride Helper trophy. Don’t forget everyone to make sure you have got your mileage card signed by the organiser for the ride which you have helped at.

Moving on to trophy points reminds me of the annual EGB Lancs Group Presentation Evening. We are giving early warning of the event this year, so you have plenty of time to prepare ! Please note it in your diaries for 23rd January 2016, and make every effort to come, bringing family and friends with you to help celebrate your achievements. Let’s make it another bumper ‘Lancs Group Event’.

On that note I will leave you to plan the rest of your season – get out there accumulating your trophy points but most of all enjoy it !!!!!!! 

Good luck out there everyone.

Sue

Chairman, EGB Lancs Group  
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Group Inter-Regional Event

We are pleased to announce that four of Lancs Group members will be in the North West team at the forthcoming Inter-Regional Championships at Cranwich on 15th& 16th August 2015.

They are:-   

Rachel Atkinson




Jackie Lloyd

Izzy Wilson

Max Wilson

We wish the whole team the best of luck.
	Presentation Evening 23 January 2016

This might seem an awful long way off but time has a habit of sneaking up on you so just a date for your diary really.  We are keeping the same venue, Ribby hall village, but as the event is becoming more popular each year, for 2016 we are using a bigger room!
Also advance warning we think it will be Red Ties and Tiaras!!!!!!


A special notice to advertise a fun event by
Ulnes Walton Bridleways Association

Invite you to turn your hoof to a test of horse and rider partnership
Come and take part in
The UWBA Challenge
Sunday 16th August 2015

at Longton Riding Club , Ulnes Walton

9 am Start

A day of fun and a chance to try out different challenges.

Junior & Senior divisions

£50 prize money in each division

Donated by Earnshaw Livery Yard

Trophies, Prizes & Rosettes

Donated by Dengie, Printed Horse & L.C.C.

Entry Fee £20  Closing Date 11th August 2015

 ( £5 extra late entries)
Please download details & entry form from www.ulneswaltonbridleways.co.uk
Or send S.A.E to:-
Sue Taylor-Green, Ulnes Walton Lane, Leyland, Lancashire
PR26 8LU. Tel: 01772 436043 Mob: 07876 647578
or e-mail: suetaylorgreen@hotmail.com
 
	Lancashire Group Ride Schedule 2015


Just as a reminder, here is a list of the remainig rides for the 2015 season.
Please contact the Ride Organisers directly for all queries about their ride, including the Ride Distances on offer at the ride. It is simplest to email the Ride Organiser. Email addresses are listed below where possible. If you need to phone Ride Organisers, please do so before 9pm at night!!!   All the rides included on this list count towards Lancs Group Annual Kilometerage Awards. Additionally all EGB National rides and other EGB Group Social /Training rides will count.
Sunday 9th August 2015 (New Ride)
Medlock Valley Lancashire Group.
Entries to:- Jenny Rand,41 Parkway, Greave, Rochdale OL11 5EE   tel:07729655634
Enquiries to Jean Merchant 07814630999
This ride has to be confirmed. Helpers required Sat    Sun
Sat 22nd Aug 2015
Heapey Hack. Lancashire Group.
National Competitive Ride. Please go to www.endurancegb.co.uk.
for further details and ride schedule.
Entries to:- Sue Taylor-Green, Nursery Cottage, Ulnes Walton Lane, Leyland  PR26 8LU 01772 436043 suetaylorgreen@hotmail.com   Helpers required  Friday      Sat   

Saturday 5th September 2015
Formby Ride Lancashire Group.
Entries to:- Glenda Griffin Home Farm, George’s Lane, Banks, Southport, PR9 8HD 07714753576 for Poster/Ride  email g.g135lark@hotmail.com 
Enquiries to:- Jean Merchant 07814630999   Helpers required Friday     Sat
Sunday 13th September 2015
Croal Irwell Valley. Lancashire Group.
Entries to:- Jenny Rand,41 Parkway, Greave, Rochdale OL11 5EE   tel:07729655634
Enquiries to Jean Merchant 07814630999   Helpers required  Sat   Sun 
20th Sept 2015
Seaba Decathlon. SEABA Bridleways Association.
Entries and enquiries to :- Dale Taylor 11 Ivy Cottages, Haughton Green M34 7PZ . Email ivy.cottages@hotmail.co.uk. Tel:- 07507 114750. 7.30pm to 9pm only.
Saturday 3rd October 2015
Barton Ride. Lancashire Group.
Entries to:- Maxine Braithwaite. 33a Rainhall Rd, Barnoldswick, BB1 85DR.
Enquiries to:- Janet Bebbington on 01995 670887 jbebbington@btinternet.com
Colin Proctor 07736468309 bingocol64@gmail.com.
Helpers Full
Sun 1st Nov 2015
Halloween Ride. Ulnes Walton Bridleways Ride.
Entries to:- Sue Taylor-Green, Nursery Cottage, Ulnes Walton Lane, Leyland Lancashire. PR26 8LU  01772 436043 suetaylorgreen@hotmail.com
Please contact Sue Taylor-Green (01772 436043), for any additions or amendments. N.B. More rides to be added later, potential Ride Organisers please remember to complete Social/Charity Ride Proposal Form to book your date!!!
	
	
	

	
	
	


	For Sale
18” medium/wide fit John Goodwin Parragon Endurance saddle.  Beatiful soft black leather. Ultimate comfort for horse and rider.  Luxurious soft padded seat. Old but hardly used on warm blood and TB so still in excellent condition - £400. Tel: 01772 877 634






DISCLAIMER ANY COMMENTS MADE IN LETTERS RECEIVED FOR INCLUSION IN THIS NEWSLETTER ARE NOT NECESSARILY THE VIEWS OF THE EDITOR OR MEMBERS OF THE EGB LANCASHIRE GROUP COMMITTEE
You are welcome to contact any of the committee but if your query is specific to one of the listed roles, then we suggest you contact the appropriate Committee Member, in the first instance.
Commitee

Chairperson:

Sue Taylor-Green, Nursery Cottage, Ulnes Walton Lane, Leyland, Lancs PR26 8LU.  Tel: 01772 436043 / 0787 664 7578      suetaylorgreen@hotmail.com                

Vice-Chairperson/ Membership Secretary:

Jean Merchant, 259, Rochdale and Bury Old Road, Heywood, Lancashire, OL10 4BQ.  Tel 01706 364360

Treasurer:

Linda Earnshaw, White Gable, Beech Rd, Elswick, Preston, PR4 3YB

Tel 01995 670438 


 lindaearnshaw@hotmail.com                                                    

Minutes Secretary and Group Liaison:

Yvonne Clark, 5 Woodland View, Broadclough, Bacup, Lancs OL13 8PD.       

Tel 01706 879740 /07779 330930                yvonneclark@btinternet.com                  
Joint Ride Co-ordinator and Equipment Officers:

Glenda Griffin, Home Farm, George’s Lane, Banks, Southport PR9 8HD
Tel:07714 753576

Web Administrator
Pat Kelly, 361 Southport Rd, Croston, PR26 8LQ
Members Liaison/PR:

Linda Cowperthwaite
Merchandising/PR

Jackie Lloyd

Newsletter Editor 

Helen Dawson, 48 Rectory Lane, Bury, Lancs, BL9 7TA. 

Tel: 0161 764 6534



ehd2011@btinternet.com
Trophy Secretary

Deb Bennett, 5 Woodland View, Broadclough, Bacup, Lancs OL13 8PD

Tel: 01706 879740 /07831 810788

deb.bennett1@btinternet.com
Safeguarding
Maxine Lang, Hawthorne lodge, Grange Lane, Stalmine, Poulton-le-Fylde, FY6 OJH   Tel 01253 700790 



maxinelang@hotmail.com
Rachel Woodruff, Withnell Station, Abbey Village, Chorley, PR6 8DA

Tel: 01254 830900
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Lancs Group Members please remember to support your group and enter





THE HEAPEY HACK


EGB National Ride


22nd August 2015





Full range of classes including pleasure rides.


Lovely varied route with amazing views


Full details on EGB Website








A BIG THANK YOU


to all who helped at the Croal Irwell Ride


You did a great job and everyone enjoyed themselves on a wonderful ride.


From Ride Organisers Jean Merchant and Jenny Rand





�





�

















A BIG THANK YOU


to all who helped at the Croal Irwell Ride


You did a great job and everyone enjoyed themselves on a wonderful ride.


From Ride Organisers Jean Merchant and Jenny Rand








8
12

